
 

 

      Good Shepherd Episcopal Church  
               2140 Main Street, Wailuku, HI  96793  

                  (808)244 -4656   fax:  (808)244 -7244   

           marvinleefoltz@gmail.com          office@goodshepherdmaui.org  

                         www.goodshepherdmaui.org                       

                www.facebook.com/goodshepherdmaui  

 
SEPTEMBER ðOCTOBER  2012  

 I returned from the General Convention on July 16 with a fresh sense 
of joy in being a member of the Episcopal Church.  The tremendous amount 
of challenging and sometimes controversial work that we were able to                              
accomplish in such a short time was breathtaking.  Better yet was the courtesy 
and order with which the work was conducted. We dealt with resolutions 
ranging from the importance of baptism before receiving communion, to the 
importance of confirmation, to making liturgies for the  blessing of same sex 
couples, to prayers of consolation at the death of beloved pets. We had deep 
differences, but a renewed commitment to our common life. 

 

 Perhaps, most importantly, we began to look seriously at the bureaucratic structures of 
the church and tried to imagine a different church, one more realistic in its approach to its                     
mission and ministry, more effective in its communications and most of all more focused on its 
primary tasks. 

 

 The budget for the national church this year was quite challenging and controversial, 
with alternate and competing budgets emerging from the Presiding Bishop's Office and the                       
Executive Council.  As a means to begin to sort this realignment of power a wise decision was 
taken. We began to organize the budget around the Five Marks of Anglican Mission. They are: 

   ~ To proclaim the Good News of the Kingdom 

~ To teach, baptize and nurture new believers  

~ To respond to human need by loving service  

~ To seek to transform unjust structures of society  

~ To strive to safeguard the integrity of creation and  

sustain and renew the life of the earth 

 

 I was assigned to monitor the work of the Evangelism Legislative Committee.  I went 

into the process imagining a tedious and bloated process of deliberation, but found instead 

young and old, experienced and novice deputies testifying in favor of programs and policies 

designed to reach out to new and under served communities with the gospel. 

 

 From our diocese, the Reverend David Jackson was elected to served on the Search 

Committee for the next Presiding Bishop and Ryan Kusumoto, grandson of our friend, Arthur 

Kusumoto, was elected as youngest ever member of the board of the Church Pension Group. 

 

 I recommend to anyone concerned with the welfare of the greater church to attend a 

Convention.  Although we only elect eight deputies and eight alternates, one can attend as a 

visitor, a member of official Youth Presence, as a representative of a ministry and even as a 

press representative. A former priest of our diocese, Kate Lewis, is a leader among those who 

coordinate the volunteers and pages. 

 

 I hope to share more of this experience with any interested persons.  Give me a call.       

       Marvin + 
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  CHOIR NEWS  
 

Our fall music season starts up again in 

September, so both our Senior Choir and 

Handbell Choir are busy.  
 

^^^ SEPTEMBER, 2012 ^^^  
 

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 2  ð Our Senior 

Choir will begin weekly rehearsals after the 

morning service at 10:00 a.m . in the choir 

loft.  New singers are invited and encouraged to join us.  

****** SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 8  ð There will be a special service at 3:00 p.m . to celebrate 

150 years of the Episcopal Church in Hawaii.  Choir members from the other parish churches 

on Maui will join our Senior Choir in singing for this Eucharist, celebrated by the Bishop.  A 

luau will follow.  Everyone is invited.   

SUNDAYS, SEPTEMBER 9, 16 AND 23  ð The Senior Choir will sing anthems for these        

services.  Choir rehearsals continue after the weekly morning services.  

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 30  ð The Praise Band is in charge of the music.  
 

^^^ OCTOBER, 2012 ^^^  
 

SUNDAYS, OCTOBER 7, 14 AND 21  ð The Senior Choir will sing anthems for these services.  

Choir rehearsals continue after the weekly morning services.  

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 28  ð The Praise Band is in charge of the music.  
 

^^^ THE BELL CHOIR ð SEPTEMBER & OCTOBER^^^  
 

Our Handbell Choir begins its fall season with its first rehearsal on Wednesday, September 5 

at 5:15 p.m.   New ringers are invited and encouraged to join us. If you are 13 or older, 
please consider ringing with us .  We will continue weekly practices throughout the fall months.  

Future events will include playing for church in November, and our traditional Christmas Eve 

service in December.   

Musically yours,  Tannis Grimes  

 

ECW Annual Meeting  
Date:    September 22, 2012 

Place:    Von Holt Room, St. Andrews Cathedral, Oahu 
Tentative Schedule: 

            8:00am  - Registration - Von Holt room 
            8:30am  - Morning prayer and UTO Ingathering - Parke Chapel 
            9:30am     - Business Meeting 

           10:30am     - Key note speaker 
           11:15am     - Lunch 

Registration forms and other information regarding the Annual Meeting are forthcoming 
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United Thank Offering  - Sharing Blessings with Thanksgiving 

and Love.  The United Thank Offering is a ministry of the Episcopal Church. 

Through the United Thank Offering, men, women and children nurture the habit of 
giving daily thanks to God.  These prayers of thanksgiving start when we recognize 
and name our many daily blessings.  Those who participate in the United Thank  
Offering have discovered that thankfulness leads to generosity.  Sunday, September 
9th, has been set aside for the UTO Fall ingathering throughout the Diocese of       
Hawaiõi. Please be sure to take a blue envelope in the pews, make your donation and 
bring it to church that Sunday. Your continued support is greatly appreciated and 
know that your contributions could help one church in Hawaiõi as it has once helped 
Good Shepherd get the Ka ôOhana Kitchen off to a great start and we are still going 
strong.  

 

 Caregiver Stress   By: John A. H. Tomoso  

As our community ages and individuals live longer, caring for an aging parent, becomes more of a reality in our 

families.  Caregiving can put a strain on the relationships in our families.  Paula Spencer Scott, a senior editor at 

Caring.com, suggests what she calls òprotective buffersó to relieve caregiving stress: 
 

1. Consciously decide that your other relationships matter: In caregiving, know that you only have so much time, 

love and energy to give.  Spread it out among all your family relationships and invite others to give care along with 

you. 
 

2. Create rituals you can share together: Create small events that the one you give care to and your other loved 

ones can look forward to and celebrate.  Certainly birthdays and other anniversary events can be celebrated.  If 

your loved one cannot come to church, ask for communion to be brought to your house.  All can then pray to-

gether. 
 

3. Force yourself to òstay in the gameó: Continue with your other interests in life, which means that you should 

not be the only one giving care.  Family members can relieve each other so that all of you can still have your hob-

bies and social activities planned around caregiving.  In other words, donõt òburn outó.  Pace yourself with caregiv-

ing so that you donõt see it as drudgery or torture. 
 

4. Have an outlet to vent your frustrations: Someone in your circle of friends can be your òcounseloró, so that you 

can talk about your frustrations and  problems.  Join a Caregiver Support Group.  Ask for help, even within your 

own family. 
 

5. Realize that Caregiving can be difficult and that there are others like you: Here is where a Caregiver Support 

Group can help.  Be sure to talk about the tasks with other family members.  Reach out for help; to the parish, to 

senior-serving agencies, to your best friend. 
 

6. There will be disagreements in caregiving.  So òagree to disagreeó:  Everyone will have an opinion about care-

giving or especially YOUR caregiving.  Seek mediation from the parish or from an mediation service.  Call a Fam-

ily Meeting to talk about your opinions and see if some of these are really ògood ideasó. 
 

7. You can only do so much: Know your limits as an individual. If there is a big problem that canõt be solved, then 

move on and find a solution elsewhere.  Sometimes, in order to give care, one has to look elsewhere, even if it 

means that you will lose the relationship of a loved one, of a good friend or of an advisor.  Sometimes, who you 

thought was your friend, drops you as a friend because of your caregiving.  There are others who care for you, 

even in the parish, including our Pastoral Care Committee. 
 

If you need help in finding caregiving resources, please call me at my office: 442-6801 or at home, 871-4982.   
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VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL  
This yearõs theme was Kanaka Wai Wai.  This theme was selected as we 
prepare to celebrate the Episcopal Diocese of Hawaiiõs Sesquicentennial 
(150th) anniversary. 

 

Vacation Bible School began on Monday, 
June 25 with 33 participants; (17 youth and 
16 adults).  The first night we learned a 
little history about our benefactors, King 
Kamehameha V and Queen Emma. 
 

John Tomoso taught us a breathing exercise which 
prepared our lungs to do a chant in ONE 
BREATH.     This was very challenging but very 
rewarding as we were able to do the chant when 
we visited the taro farms (Mark Aquinoõs family) 

in Keanae.      
 

On Tuesday, June 26, we had the opportunity 
learning the Hawaiian culture through  food.  
Coach Lawrence Kauhaahaa of Queen Emma 
Athletic Club taught us how to make haupia.  We 
were treated to chocolate haupia with whipped 
cream sprinkled with coconut flakes.  He also 
shared a brief history of our benefactors and how 
he has lineage to our Holy Sovereigns. 
        

Rheena Campbell, Ashley Acidera, and Mary 
Grace Basig taught us a hula to the lyrics of  
Kanaka Wai Wai.   With a lot of practice, weõre hoping to dance it for the                                 
Sesquicentennial celebration on September 8th. 
 

The last night, Wednesday, June 27th 
Auntie Louise and Auntie Jackie taught us 

how to make ti leaf leis.  Auntie Louise had a 
beautiful display of kukui nuts, feather, and rib-
bon and yarn leis.    She shared a story on each 
lei and how she acquired each one. 
 

Completing the experience.  On Saturday, June 
30, 23 participants (15 youth and 8 adults) had 
an all day excursion to Keanae where the youth 
and adults got to see a taro farm (Keanae peninsula & Wailua), swam at Chingõs pond, 
and enjoying the areaõs natural beauty and the grace of God. 
 

A big mahalo to the following people for making this yearõs Vacation Bible School a suc-

cess.  Father Foltz, Mother Linda, Louise Aloy, Auntie Jackie, Coach Lawrence, John 
Tomoso,  Gloria 
and Ferdinand    
Cajigal, Gemma 
Calvan, Mary Lou            
Mellinger, Marc 
Aquino, the youth  
council and its      
officers,  Alfredo 
Evangelista and 
Lucy Santiago. 
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Summer Reading Program ð Four Weeks of Fun 
 

July 25, 2012 
 

There were twenty-eight children registered for the four session program.   At the first session fifteen registered 
children showed up plus ten not registered ð Maui style!!   There were about eight parents that participated.          
Several children registered from the homeless shelter and a good ethnic mix including Hawaiian, Chinese and       
Filipino ages were from three to eleven.  Over half the attendance were six years or under. 
 

There were five tables with small groups and several icebreakers so that the children moved from table to table a 
few times and were mixed-up with kids they didnõt know.   They introduced the team and then the kids  introduced 
themselves to each other at their small group tables.  We briefly discussed why books are written including sharing 
information, telling a story, making us laugh or teaching us a lesson.  Each child got to create their own book made 
of card stock (4 pages) tied with yarn.  Suggestions for titles to help them get 
started were put on the flip chart and reading buddies helped them come up with 
titles.  Once they completed their covers, each child was given a prize and the kids 
went up to pick out books to read and take home. The reading buddies and          

parents talked to them about the books they selected and there was time to read.  
The session closed with a snack and each child took home two books.   In later 
sessions they finished their own books and were delighted in having us read their 
books out loud.  In addition, each small group made-up stories one sentence at a 
time.  We wrote down these stories and gave them a copy the following week.  
Simple prizes like dolphin pencils, small coloring and activity books, stickers and 
happy face erasures were given as prizes about twice at each session.   
   

The main theme of the reading program was to have FUN with reading.  There 
was an emphasis on curiosity, the joy of exploring topics that really  interested 
them, a sense of community with everyone working together.  We strived to        
inspire them, not teach them.  There were seven reading buddies from Good 
Shepherd parish including one teenager who let us know how different this was 
for the children.  He said this generation is very passive and are used to watching 
TV for many hours a day.  The reading buddies were terrific, four dynamic senior 
women, one teenager and one young couple!  We had a certified teacher and au-
thor of a book on home schooling as the program facilitator. 
 

We learned that kids can do amazing things ! 
 

Mary Lou Mellinger  

Outreach Chair 

Good Shepherd Episcopal Church 

Wailuku, Maui, Hawaii  

 

 

 


